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All year long, we pray for snow – in February, our prayers were an-

swered! The conditions have been epic, with some of the best condi-

tions for winter sports in years. I hope that everyone who wanted to 

enjoy the great outdoors in an old fashioned New England Winter has 

made the best of it. The Lodge has experienced record use (especially 

on ‘event’ weekends), and we have had the opportunity to welcome 

many new Members and their families, as they enjoy our Vermont 

home away from home. Rich and Patty Clairwood kicked off the 

month by hosting a Super Bowl party to watch the Patriots win one of 

the most exciting NFL championship games ever. Ernie Riley and 

Cathy Dimeola hosted family week during the school break from the 

15th through the 20th, and Tom Knudsen presided over the Mt Laurel 

Club Race at the end of that week on the 21st. Join me in congratulat-

ing our Club Champions – Women’s overall Club Champion – Lisa Wnuck, 

and Men’s overall Champion – Chip Simplicio! A complete list of this 

year’s winners will be available soon. 

In March, The Connecticut Ski Council is holding the On Snow compe-

tition at Okemo this year on March 6-8th, so we are looking to fill the 

Lodge and field a strong team to represent Mt laurel. Check Lodge 

availability for that weekend and come up to participate and/or sup-

port our hearty competitors. There is a dinner dance that Saturday 

evening at the Roundhouse at Jackson Gore to award prizes for that 

day’s competition – tickets are available from our Club Ambassador 

Joan Albert  (while they last). 

Monday Night Racing continued through the 23rd. As of this writing, 

Mt Laurel enjoyed a first place lead for the first time in several 

years! Thank you to all who come out to race on our behalf.  Race Cap-

tain Scott Farrar has done a superb job (assisted by his media offi-

cer, Neal Fisher). The pizza and beer at the end of the evening have 

cemented a real bond with those on our team.  As to the weather – as 

Race Team Member Lisa Wnuck stated in an interview on a 2 degree 

day at Mt Southington: “There is no such thing as a cold day, only peo-

ple dressed improperly”    Mt Laurel was also ably represented at the 

‘Intra-club’ race on February 7th, and at the after race party held at 

the Grumman Ski Club Lodge. We had a smaller than usual team for 

this competition, as it coincided with our Lake Tahoe trip. Speaking 

of ... for those on the annual ‘fly away’ trip to Lake Tahoe, proper 

dress meant shorts and T-shirts, as the West (for once) was experi-

encing record warm temperatures for this time of year.  It turned out 

to be some of the best (and earliest) ‘Spring’ skiing in the  (cont’d) 
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News from the Prez….. 
Sierra’s in some time. As always, trip leader Eric Ardolino did a 

great job of taking good care of the 66 participants lucky 

enough to go. As of this writing, the 75 plus Club Members go-

ing to Sunday River for the annual Mt Laurel ‘drive away’ week 

were heading out on the 22nd. Please thank Annie Alden and 

Kay Leatherman for arranging this trip for the benefit of our 

Club Members. Both of our Club trips fill up fast, so if you want 

to consider going in 2016, you need to book early!!  If any Mem-

ber wishes to sponsor a trip for 2016, the Board will be accept-

ing ideas and details and voting on the sponsored trips. Please 

let them know if you are interested in running a trip. 

In Connecticut, we just finished our first ‘fun night’ celebration 

at the Whinstone on February 18th. Sharon Houck continues to 

do an amazing and creative job to enliven our Wednesday 

nights. Coming up in March will be a St Patty’s Day dinner at the 

Whinstone on March 11th, with entertainment by the premier 

Irish dance troupe in Connecticut. Also keep in mind the Annual 

meeting in April on the 8th. At this meeting, we will be selecting 

the new Board and Officers for the 2015/16 year. Please let 

the Nominating Committee know if you are interested in run-

ning. The week after that brings the annual Lip Sync!!!  Presen-

tation hosted by Joe Mangione – let Joe know if you plan to 

participate in this grand Mt Laurel tradition! 

The efforts to refinance the mortgage to a conventional bank 

loan on the Lodge continue, and we will be presenting the terms 

being offered to the Board soon. When we have terms accept-

able to the Board, we will bring it to the Membership for con-

sideration and vote. The goal is to consolidate our current debt 

while substantially reducing the monthly financing costs to the 

Club. (CONTINUED ON PAGE 2!) 

    

 

 

 

APRIL NEWSLETTER! 

Newsletter submissions by the third 

Wednesday of the month  (3/18) to: 

 carolnewmanz123@gmail.com 
with the subject line: MTL Submission (followed by your subject) 



   

Come join us to celebrate St Patrick’s Day with a traditional Irish meal at the 
Whinstone Tavern (or non-traditional if you don’t like corned beef). The date is 
Wednesday, March 11Wednesday, March 11Wednesday, March 11ththth, and reservations need to be made with Sharon Houck no 
later than March 7th.  Send a check to Sharon at 424 Cardinal Lane, Cheshire, 
CT 06410, made out to MTL ski club. 
 
Dinner will be served at 6:30, and for $17.00 per personDinner will be served at 6:30, and for $17.00 per personDinner will be served at 6:30, and for $17.00 per person, you can have corned 
beef, cabbage and carrots, or chicken parmesan with a side of pasta. If you pre-
fer, there is also the choice of a corned beef sandwich with chips or fries and a 
salad. 
 
At 7:30 we will be entertained with a presentation of authentic Irish music and At 7:30 we will be entertained with a presentation of authentic Irish music and At 7:30 we will be entertained with a presentation of authentic Irish music and 
dancing performed by the finest Irish dance troupe in the area. dancing performed by the finest Irish dance troupe in the area. dancing performed by the finest Irish dance troupe in the area.    
So wear the green, come out and have a great time! This is also a great way to 
show appreciation and support for the Whinstone Tavern and their staff for ac-
commodating our meetings and events all year round.   

ST. PATTY’S DAY AT THE WHINSTONE!!ST. PATTY’S DAY AT THE WHINSTONE!!ST. PATTY’S DAY AT THE WHINSTONE!!   

News from the Prez…(cont’d from page 1) 

All of our events are listed on the Club website, which is 

reinforced by the weekly ‘Squall’ sent to all Members with 

a current email address each Sunday. In addition, we an-

nounce upcoming events at the regular meetings held on 

Wednesday nights. Planning for the Spring and Summer is 

underway, and will include a number of activities here in 

Connecticut and at the Lodge in Vermont. The calendar on 

the website is updated regularly as events are approved by 

the Board. 

There is ongoing Lodge maintenance and upgrading being 

planned for the Spring and early Summer, and work week-

ends will be posted soon for those interested. This is a 

great way to do some good for the Club, and getting to 

know your (cont’d) 

fellow Members (not to mention being a lot of fun). 

The Club Bylaws Committee, headed by Norb Church, will 

be presenting the first draft to the Board in the near 

future. After the Board suggestions are incorporated, 

the Membership will be asked to review and eventually 

vote on the new document 

While our friends and neighbors complain about the Win-

ter weather, grab the opportunity that it brings to us 

for enjoyment, exercise and camaraderie with the Mt 

Laurel Skiers. Use up those ski vouchers, and make the 

most of these great conditions while they last. Be safe 

as you play in the snow before it disappears (in early 

July?)! 

                                    Jonathan Houck 

Return from Tahoe 2015 

Did we luck out. As we arrived, the mountains received up to 30 inches of new snow. Then a dusting on Sun-

day and Monday (unquestionably the best week so far this year). We then had sunny skies the rest of the 

week with temperatures in the 40’s and 50’s. We got out Saturday without a hitch and landed in Hartford on 

time, even though all New York and Massachusetts airports were cancelled. We had one small injury and she 

is doing well. Thanks to all 54 people for their great company and we look forward to most likely Cortina Italy 

next year on 1/23/2016. 

  Eric C. Ardolino  203.265.9293 



St. Patrick's Murder Mystery and Dinner at the Lodge, March 14  
You are cordially invited to join us Saturday, March 14 at a reception in honor of Eileen Sullivan, "one of 

the 10 greatest living actresses in the British Isles".  Chef Betty O'Zawacki will be serving a 

corned beef dinner Saturday night, cost to be determined, BYOB.  If you plan to attend but are 

not staying at the lodge, please let me know no later than March 7th, preferably much ear-

lier.  Also, I am looking for a few wanna-be actors. if interested, text (860-301-3920) or email 

me (mgaherty@sbcglobal.net).Moe G.  

 

70 th Anniversary River Cruise. 
August 7th 2016 Viking river cruise on the Jarl. We have 24 cabins available to us and 23 sold. So we still have 1 
left , will originate in Neruenberg  and cruise on the Danube to Budapest. 

For information on pricing please call me at my office .  Eric C. Ardolino  203.265.9293 

THE 31ST ANNUAL LIP SYNC SHOW 

It’s time to put your lips together and ….SYNC!  How do you get to Carnegie Hall?  Practice, practice, 

practice.  How do you get to “Whinstone Music Hall? Just sign up!  The Lip Sync show is the biggest 

event we have all year at the club. It was a sellout last year and will be again.  Whether you want to be on 

stage strutting your stuff or be entertained by Oscar worthy performances and those famous jokes, be 

sure to join us April 15th, after you finish your taxes, at “Whinstone Music Hall”.  We need participants!  

Get your act together and let me know as soon as possible!  

 Call me at 860-402-0492 or e-mail me at joemangi@comcast.net 

                                 Joe Mangione, Lip Sync Coordinator 

PHOTOGRAPHS WANTED: 

We are asking anyone to take pictures of Vermont winter scenes and submit them to Sharon Houck.  

The Household Committee will be selecting photos to decorate the walls of our lodge.   

All Photos need to be submitted by the end of March.  Please put them on a C.D. 

Monday Night Skiing Report 

What a great season it has been! Thank you to all that showed up on Monday nights to ski at Mount 

Southington. The call went out to get people on the slopes and you responded in great numbers. Over 40 

different people showed up during the season.  We filled the spots in the various age brackets and took 

home the points. But mostly, we had free pizza and fun. That’s what it is all about.  I couldn’t be more 

proud of our ski team! 

As this is being written, we are currently in first place with only one more race to go. It took all of you to 

get us to this place in the standings. What a job well done. 

Special thanks go out to Neal Fisher for his effort on behalf of the team. Early on he was asked if an e-blast 

could go out to let people know the races are on. As you know by now he took the idea and ran with it. Not 

only putting out e-blasts but videos as well. How many of you saw Susan Grant or Clyde Proch on the 

slopes running the gates? Perhaps you were one of the many that were inspired by the fun and informative 

video on why you can make a difference by simply showing up. Thank you Neal! 

Thanks also go out to club for supporting our ski team in the form of racer rebates. Re-

bates: $15 per race per person for anyone that skied the course 3 or more nights this sea-

son. 

For all that skied on Monday nights, Neal Fisher offered to host a Party for racers and 

their guests at his Condo. This will be held in March or April - Details to follow. 

Thanks again for a great season, see you all next year! 

Scott Farrar- MTL Race Captain 

tel:%28860-301-3920
mailto:mgaherty@sbcglobal.net
tel:860-402-0492
mailto:joemangi@comcast.net
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Mt. Laurel Ski Club 
P O Box 4 
Farmington, CT  06034 
 
2014 -2015 Officers  
 
§ Jonathan Houck    president@mtlski.com 

§ Kathy Augustyn     vicepresident@mtlski.com 

§ Gretchen Marx      secretary@mtlski.com 

§ Rick Sullivan         treasurer@mtlski.com 

§ Jan Wallace          Asst Sec/Treasurer 

§ Kay Leatherman    Past President 

§ Joan Albert           CSC Ambassador 

 

Board Members  
* Milli Arnold 

* Lisa Durland 

* Chuck Hannah 

* Andy LeClair 

* Jim Massi 

* Clyde Proche       

* Marge Wasel        

Meetings at Whinstone 

Tavern  

Board  Mtg. 6:00 p.m. 

Reg. Mtg.  7:30 p.m. 

See Calendar for this month’s events 

and articles in the  

Newsletter for detail 

 

SAVE THESE DATES: 
3/4 Bd. & Reg. Mtg.  

3/6-8 CSC On Snow @Okemo 

3/11 St.Pat Dinner & Irish Danc-

ers @Whinstone 

3/13-14 St.Pat Day & Murder 

Mystery @ Lodge 

3/18 Reg. Mtg 

3/18 April newsletter articles due 

3/25 Reg. Mtg 

4/1 Bd. & Reg. Mtg.  

4/8 7:00 – ANNUAL MEETING – 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS &    

BOARD 

4/8 8:00 pm – Reg. Mtg              

4/15 LIP SYNC !!!!!!  

4/15 May newsletter articles due 

4/17-19 PIG ROAST@The Lodge 

4/22 Reg. Mtg               

4/29 Reg. Mtg   

SUN. TUE. WED. THU. FRI. SAT. MON. 

Websites: 

www.mtlski.com  

www.skiclub.com 

3/6-8 ï Connecticut Ski 

Council (CSC) On Snow 

weekend @ Okemo & 

The Lodge 

3/13-14 ï St. Patôs Mur-

der Mystery @ The 

Lodge 


